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THE GOOD NEWS

January - February 2024

WEEKLY SCHEDULE
SUNDAY

9:00 a.m. - Adult Christian Education,
Parish Hall. Youth in the Chapel.
Christian Education on hiatus until
Feb. 4.

10:00 a.m. - Holy Eucharist, Rite Il
(In-person and Livestream)

Visit StJohnsMLB.org for links and more
info.

MONDAY

7:00 p.m. - AA Meeting, Parish Hall

TUESDAY

5:30 p.m. - Scouts, Parish Hall

WEDNESDAY

7:00 p.m. - Choir Rehearsal, Sanctuary

THURSDAY

9:00 a.m. - Staff meeting
7:00 p.m. - AA meeting, Parish Hall

FRIDAY
8:00 a.m. - TGIF (Men’s Breakfast and

Bible study), La Loma Coney Island,
1180 Aurora Road, Melbourne.

AWORD FROM THE RECTOR

Dear Friends,

This is the season of New Year’s Resolutions.
What will it be for you? To lose weight; reconcile
a broken relationship; find that new job; “get
back to church;” win the lottery? Of course, |
wouldn’t presume to tell you what yours should
be, but | will encourage you to consider a couple
of things in deciding what to focus your energy
on in the coming year.

Choose a goal that matters. Among the most popular New Year’s
Resolutions are to lose weight/eat better/get in shape/etc. Looks come
and go - well, mostly looks go. Don’t make resolutions based on how
you look. Over the long haul, you will surely fail. Taking proper care of
the body that God has given you is a worthy resolution, but be sure
health and well-being is what drives you, not just what you see in the
mirror. This is about sharpening ourselves for God’s service, not looking
like those people in magazines.

Choose a goal that will matter next year. In a year, will it really matter
that you finally got the attic cleaned out? That may need doing, but
don’t elevate it to a status it doesn’t deserve.

Choose a goal that will matter in ten years. When your kids are gone
and you hardly ever see them, will that extra promotion you knocked
yourself out for really seem that important? Our when your kids and
grandkids are all grown up, will you be satisfied with the time you
invested with them?

Continued on Page 2...



In all the deathbed conversations I’ve had, never has anyone said they wished they’d worked harder or
spent less time with their family. But reconciling with that estranged friend or family member, or just
spending time with those you love - that will last for years to come!

Choose a goal that will matter for a lifetime. “For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also.”
(Matthew 6:21) If you’re going to invest, invest where the dividends spread out over not just your
waistline, or your checkbook, but over all aspects of your life, family and relationships. Attention to
our relationship with the Lord pays out in all areas of our lives, and you will never be sorry for that!

Finally, though it may seem like a contrast to what I’'ve said above, think small. I've seen far too many
ambitious resolutions fall quickly by the wayside. Too much is, well, too much. | see much more
success with small changes that you can really follow through on. Don’t worry about running a
marathon - start by walking around the block every day. Don’t try to have a 2-hour prayer time every
day - go for 10 minutes. Don’t try to read the Bible in a month. Just read a little bit each day. There
are lots of great resources available here at church as well as online. In my experience, it’s the little
changes that add up. Big changes too often do not succeed.

As we begin a New Year, may we remember always that each day is a gift from God, and may we see
each day as a new opportunity to serve Him! May the Lord bless you in 2024 with new opportunities to
serve and a deeper dependence on Him!

In Christ,

Fr. Eric Turner
Rector

The deadline for the next issue of “The Good News” will be Tuesday, Feb 13. Please email

=0 “Good News” March -April 2024 Schedule & Deadline
1 1)
B,
or delivery your submissions to office@stjohnsmlb.org by Feb 13, 2024.

Annual Parish Meeting

The Annual Parish Meeting of St. John’s Episcopal Church of Eau

Gallie, Inc., will take place on Sunday, Jan. 28 beginning at 8:30 a.m.

in the Parish Hall. Don’t miss this important time to hear about the

past year and to look at the year ahead in the life of our parish! We e

will also elect new vestry members (nominees listed elsewhereinthis  CONGREGATIONAL
Good News), hear about the church finances for 2023 and 2024, and have

a brief report on the Diocesan Convention, which will have just concluded. M E ETIN G

Diocesan Convention

The Annual Convention of the Episcopal Diocese of Central Florida will take place at

All Saints Episcopal Church in Winter Park on Saturday, Jan. 27. There does not appear
to be anything controversial in the works, but it will be our first Convention with our
new Bishop, the Rt. Rev. Dr. Justin Holcomb, at the helm, so that will make it interesting.
Attending from St. John’s will be Fr. Eric Turner and delegates Deborah Miller-Caldwell,
Amy Lacy, and Ben Kendall.
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And on a Personal Note

Fr. Eric and Charlene Turner are delighted to announce the arrival of their
first grandchild, Emerson Louise Johnson, born December 10

(Charlene’s birthday!), 7 pounds, 6 ounces and 20 inches. Emerson and
her moms, Elizabeth and Natasha, are all well. Emerson is perfect!

(Not that the grandparents are biased!)

Thanks to all for your prayers and support.

Tapping the Big Questions

Will continue to discuss the BIG questions the first Tuesday of each
month 7 - 8:30 p.m. at Intracoastal Brewery, Eau Gallie. m

No gathering January 2, returns February 6. Come on out and bring a friend!

Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper and Dixieland Jazz Band

SHR OVE TU ES D HY We will have a great Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper on Tuesday,

b S Ll Feb. 13,5:30 - 7 p.m. in the parish hall. Featuring pancakes, of
SPANGAKE SUPPER® course, sausage, beverages and great fellowship!
" “‘-..._‘_f,.a e ""-..__N
And this year we welcome a true Dixieland Jazz Band! A part of the
Melbourne Municipal Band, the “Oh Golly Dixieland Band” will

MB ' perform Dixieland classics from 6-7. Don’t miss it and be sure to

bring a friend!

Thank you Fr. Terry

Fr. Terry Highland will retire from his official position as Priest Associate
here at St. John's effective Jan. 1. No, the Highlands aren't going
anywhere! Fr. Terry is focusing his time and energy on serving as the
Diocesan Chaplain to the Daughters of the King. We will have a special
coffee hour to thank Fr. Terry and Mary on Sunday, Jan. 7.

Fr. Terry will preach that morning.
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A Worshiping Community

Evening Prayer

/f»eﬁm{;
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You are invited to a weekly Evening
Prayer (Vespers) service Thursdays,

6 p.m., starting January 4, 2024. This
brief gathering (about 15 - 20 minutes)
will be an opportunity for renewal of
focus, in the course of our busy lives.
Evening Prayer is a rite of thanksgiving
and praise that is part of the “prayer
offices” in the Anglican tradition. This
tradition dates back to the 3rd

century and many scholars hold that it is
based on an evening ritual practiced by
Jews in the 1st century BCE.

If you would care to assist as a reader for
these services, please email me
mailjpbh@gmail.com or speak with Father
Eric.

- Jamie Hamilton

Choral Evensong

We will again host a Choral Hso

Evensong on Sunday, March 3.
Free dinner at 6 p.m. and Evensong at 7 p.m.

Help move into the season of Lent with this
special combination of music, prayer and
Scripture. Come and bring a friend!

Ash Wednesday

Ash Wednesday worship, with the imposition
of Ashes, will be on Feb. 14 at noon

(without music) and 7 p.m. (with music).

Start the season of Lent in worship with your
brothers and sisters in Christ. All are welcome!

Lent at St. John’s
Lenten Soup Suppers:

UManNSWere

pr/yer

Some of the most difficult conversations a
pastor has are about unanswered prayer.
Why wasn’t my loved one healed? Does
God actually listen to me? Why doesn’t God
hear me?

Our Lenten Program this year will be a series
looking at these questions. How do we
understand prayer? Does God really hear
me? What does it really look like for prayer
to be answered? How can | grow my prayer
life? (con’t on next page)
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A Worshiping Community

Lenten Soup Suppers: Unanswered Prayer (con’t)

In a series In a series of five video teachings (put together by the same folks
that did “The Alpha Course”) and discussions, we will work toward a better
understanding of prayer and its place in our lives.

Lenten Soup Suppers will begin Wednesday, February 21 and will continue
through March 20. Soup will be on at 5:30, program begins at 6 and we will
be done by 7 p.m.

As in past years, we will ask certain groups around church to make a special
effort to provide soup on certain Wednesdays.

Here’s the schedule:

Feb 21 Feb 28 March 6 March 13 | March 20

Vestry Choir Lay Readers, Ushers and | Daughters
LEMS, Altar, | Greeters of the Kings
Flowers

We will make the program available via Zoom for those who cannot attend, but in-person participation
is strongly encouraged!

We need you and you need the church!
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A Worsﬁifinﬂ Commu m:ﬁj

Looking Ahead to Holy Week and Easter

Our Lenten Soup Suppers will continue every Wednesday (see page 5) through March 20.

Palm Sunday, March 24

We will begin our 10 a.m. worship in the
park with the Liturgy of the Palms, then
into the sanctuary for the Palm Sunday
worship.

Maundy Thursday, March 28

Worship will be at 7 p.m. with Holy
Communion and Foot Washing.

Good Friday, March 29

Liturgy will be held at 12 noon and 7 p.m.

Easter Sunrise, March 31

Celebration will be at 7 a.m. at the Altar in
the park.

Easter, March 31

Celebration will be at 10 a.m. in the
Sanctuary.
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Guided by Scripture

Adult and Youth Christian Education

Due to a variety of schedule conflicts, Christian Education (Sunday mornings, 9 a.m.) will be on break
from December 24 through January 28, starting back up February 4. The Adult class (in the parish hall)
will continue looking at the epistles of Peter. Youth Christian Education in the Chapel, both at 9 a.m.

Daughters of the King

The St. John’s chapter of Daughters of the King serve the church and the community
and would welcome you to join the organization. If you are interested, we invite you to
attend our meetings held the first Sunday of the month.

A prayer request box is available in the Sanctuary beside the votive candles. The Daughters have taken

a vow to pray for others and we take this vow seriously. In lieu of access to the prayer box, please give
prayer requests directly to any Daughter listed on the bulletin board in the Parish Hall. All prayer requests
are strictly confidential, and we, as Daughters, honor that confidentiality.

Prayer is available at the altar after Sunday service. If you need prayer, we encourage you to come to the
altar. If anyone in the congregation would like to be an intercessor in prayer at the altar after the service,
please see Mary Highland.

Men of St. John’s

TGIF, our men’s breakfast and Bible study gathers every Friday,
8 a.m. at La Loma Coney Island Restaurant, Aurora Rd.

Parson’s Purse

Thanks to all who contributed to the Parson’s Purse gift distributed to members of the staff at our
Christmas Brunch on December 17th. Your support, encouragement and participation make it all
worthwhile!

Rector’s Vacation

Fr. Eric Turner, Rector, will be on vacation Jan 13 through Jan 20. The Rev. Susan Davidson will preach
and celebrate on Sunday, Jan. 14. For other matters, please contact Kathy Oas, Sr. Warden
(kmoas40@gmail.com or 321-693-2378).
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Outreach Focus - Sharing His Love

January

The OUTREACH FOCUS for the month of January is the

Clergy Discretionary Fund. These funds are not
adequately supported through the regular parish

budget. The funds provide assistance to people in need,

by way of gift cards, for which we get calls and requests

almost daily. Please support this worthy Outreach fund.
Contributions marked for Outreach will go directly to the

Clergy Discretionary Fund.

Introducing a New Organization:
Life Recaptured

I ff recap trired

The Outreach committee servas W reRenos
will introduce a new
partner to St. John’s in March. Life Recaptured isa
local program that assists girls to escape the

nightmare of sex trafficking. This vile trade operates
right under our noses here in Brevard County, and we

are delighted that God has opened a way for us to
support this rescue.

Their gift shop and beauty boutique are open Monday

through Saturday at 5515 N. Courteney Parkway,
Merrit Island. On Saturday they also hold a farmer’s
market. Visit lifecaptured.org for more information.

O

DAILY BREAD

Daily Bread

The upcoming duty days are January
4, and February 1, 10:30 a.m. -

1:30 p.m. To volunteer please email
the office.

February

The February OUTREACH
FOCUS is Vietnam and All Veterans of

Brevard. This organization has taken specific action to
assist in helping homeless vets with The Veterans
Transitional Facility, a temporary shelter for homeless
veterans and their immediate families. The facility
provides shelter while they search for work, and once
employed, to save enough money to acquire living
quarters and transportation. Vietnam and All Veterans
of Brevard is a not-for-profit and as they receive a
portion of their funding from the Veterans
Administration, they are audited weekly. Additional
information may be found at
vietnamandallveteransofbrevard.com.

Family Promise

St John’s makes a difference
in the lives of the families.
Not only have they been pushed out of their homes
with ever-increasing rent, but they are also trying to
keep their family together and meet the challenges
at their job.

—~ E’;i|||ii} Promise

! |.;'| VILEC]

We have seen moms forced to work overtime,
causing them to miss the Family Promise van and
then having to bring their children from Cocoa back
to St John’s. What makes a difference are the meals
waiting for them, made with loving care by our
church members; and a place to sleep and regroup
for the next day.

We have seen a four-year-old, recently put into the
program, so upset that she couldn't keep her meal
down, but by the end of the week she went from
entirely silent to smiling and talking, all because
she had a safe, loving place to go.
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Outreach Focus - Sharing His Love

Thank you! Family Promise (con’t)

Thanks to all who gave Thank you, St. John’s for all you do!

to the food baskets for

Thanksgiving this year. Contacts:

Ben Kendall (832) 229-0142 (text or call),
ben.kendall@gmail.com via email, or

Linda Fletcher (321) 704 7100 (text or call),

Also, heartfelt thanks to all lcalvert1956@yahoo.com via email.

who participate in the Gifts
from the Heart Program.

Gifts from the Heart Solar Light for Africa
Chuigtmoy Shop

Outreach Meetings

The Outreach Team will meet the second Tuesday of
each month at 7 p.m. by Zoom. A link for on the
Outreach meeting is on the St. John’s website

Thanks again to St. John’s for your continuing
support of this ministry!

Loaning of Church Items

If you would like to borrow tables, chairs, cribs, linens etc. please speak with Fr. Eric or Deborah
Miller-Caldwell, Jr. Warden, first as there might be an event on the schedule where these items are needed.
And, of course, we need to keep track of the church’s property. Please contact Deborah at
farxpert@gmail.com, Fr. Eric at eric@stjohnsmlb.org, or call the church office at 321-254-3365.
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Vestry Notes
October 19, 2023

A quorum has not been met, therefore, these are ‘notes’, not ‘minutes’.

Deborah Miller-Caldwell, Jr Warden reported that repairs on the rental unit on Shady Lane totaled
$1,070.00 this month. Hambel’s plumbing was called to repair several plumbing issues. The hot water
heater in the sacristy leaked and dumped an estimated 15 gallons of water on the carpet. Richard Huffman
removed the hot water heater and it will not be replaced. There appears to be no lasting damage.

2024 Budget under development and 2024 pledge letters are ready for distribution. There will be a vestry
mini-retreat on October 28 and 5 nominees are needed to fill open vestry slots at the January Parish
Meeting.

2024 Budget under development and 2024 pledge letters are ready for distribution. There will be a vestry
mini-retreat on October 28 and 5 nominees are needed to fill open vestry slots at the January Parish
Meeting.

November 16, 2023

Minutes from the September 21 Vestry meeting were approved and notes from the October meeting and
mini-retreat were reviewed.

Kathy Oas, Sr. Warden reported that she has filled the slate for the Vestry elections with the following
people: Katie Wilson for a 1-year term; Julie Miller for a 2-year term; Elizabeth Chludzinski, Peter Fischel
and Ben Kendall for 3 year terms. Elections will be held at the Annual Parish Meeting, January 28, 2024.
Additional nominations may be submitted until that time.

Deborah Miller-Caldwell, Jr Warden reported that the water bill for the church and hall was exceptionally
high, presumably due to the water heater leak in the sacristy. Deborah has filed a claim with the City of
Melbourne asking for the sewer charge to be reduced because of the water leak which was dumped
outside and did not enter the sewer. It will take 8-10 weeks for the City of Melbourne to decide if St. John’s
will get a credit on the sewer charge.

On November 4, 2023 a Workday was held. Deborah thanks everyone who participated in the Workday.

Fr. Eric Turner, Rector reported that Fr. Terry will no longer be the associate rector as of the end of the year.
A Coffee Hour will be held in his honor on January 7. Upcoming events in the Concert series include
Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper with a Dixieland Jazz Band, Choral Evensong in March, Harbor City

Harmonizers and the Harbor City Harmonizers in April.

Ongoing tabulation of results of the stewardship campaign and the development of the 2024 budget were
reviewed but no action was taken.
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Vestry Notes (con’t)

The Diocesan Convention will take place on Saturday, January 27 in Winter Park. Three delegates are
needed from St. John’s. Deborah Miller-Caldwell and Amy Lacy will be delegates, and another will be
sought. We will meet at the church between 7:00 and 7:30 a.m. and be back around 5:00 p.m.

The Annual Parish Meeting will be held January 28, 2024 at 8:30 a.m. in the parish hall.

St. John’s Stewardship Summary for October 31, 2023
Oct 2023 Budget Oct 2023 Actual 2023 YTD Budget 2023 YTD Actual
Income $19,650 $14,833 $192,700 $200,689
Expenses $23,947 $27,575* $200,397 $212,771
Net $-4,297 $-12,742* $ -7,697 $-12,082

*In September, a deposit of $3900 (pre-paid rent from Wavecrest Academy) was incorrectly credited as
income for that month. This money should have gone into the Restricted Account and we move the
monthly rent from there into income month by month. $3,900 of the October Actual expense is these
funds being moved to the Restricted Account. So, the expenses for October were actually $23,675, just
slightly under budget. This also means that the deficit for October of $12,742 is overstated by $3,900.
The Year-to-Date numbers correctly reflect the church’s financial position at the end of October.

Prospective Vestry Member Profiles

The parish annual meeting will be held at 9 a.m. on January 28. At that meeting we will be voting for 5
new vestry members. We have asked each prospective vestry member to give us a short profile of
themselves and here they are in their own words.

Katherine Codlin-Wilson (Katie Wilson). 1-year term

| began attending Vestry meetings during late 2017. By January 2018, | was appointed as Vestry
Secretary. Since then, | have attended Vestry meetings, either as the Secretary, a Vestry member, or
both. |see my role at St. John’s as supporting those who are St. John’s leaders and St. John’s seekers.

Julie Miller 2-year term

| grew up as a Baptist in Decatur, Georgia. | was baptized by immersion at age 8 and accepted Jesus as
my Saviour. | attended many prayer groups, which led me to Holy Spirit Baptism. | started attending
Episcopal Churches in Atlanta after marriage. | was confirmed by Bishop Randolph Claiborne at the
Cathedral of St. Philip’s in Atlanta. | came to Florida with my husband Hasty and two toddlers in 1964.
We attended two churches before St. John’s. At St. John’s we found a home starting in 1974. | have
served, as an usher, a greeter, a choir member, a member of the Order of Daughters of the King, as well
as previously serving on the Vestry. | appreciate the love and acceptance | have always experienced at
St. John’s. | am willing to serve as a Vestry member again, to help direct St. John’s wherever God is
leading us.

Elizabeth Chludzinski, Treasurer 3-year term

Our family has always come first for John and I. We have three daughters, four grandchildren, and our
five-year-old Chessie pup. We spend a lot of our free time playing with grandbabies, in the pool with our
pup, or exploring small towns in Florida.

St. Johns Episcopal Church « The Good News « January - February 2024 « Page 11



Prospective Vestry Member Profiles (con’t)

Elizabeth Chludzinski, Treasurer 3-year term (con’t)
In my previous life | worked in corporate finance, took 17 years off to be a stay-at-home mom, taught
reading and math for 10 years, and ended my work career in personal financial planning.

Ben Kendall 3-year term
| was born in Fort Worth, TX, but grew up and lived in Houston until 2015, when | followed my mom and
sister to Florida.

| graduated from the University of Houston with a degree in Business focused on accounting, but when |
got a call from a college roommate to join a startup, | jumped right in. The business went through some
tough times, being merged, spun off, and sold, and | have been with them every step of the way. | am still
employed at the legacy company. My positions with the company have ranged from client partner
acquisition, trainer, department manager, technical coordinator, and telecommunications specialist,
where | am today. Moving to the beach communities in Florida has been a big change from the size and
the hustle and bustle of Houston.

My spiritual journey has been deeply rooted in the Episcopal church, with a hint of Presbyterian influence
since childhood. | was a member of St Martin’s Episcopal Church in Houston since 1988, before moving to
Florida. | was always active in outreach ministries and small groups at St Martin’s. My journey with St
John's, the “little church that can,” has been incredibly rewarding, giving me opportunities to serve on the
vestry, Sunday Ministry as LEM, audiovisual, and Family Promise. | am glad to be here and thankful for any
opportunity to serve.

Peter Fischel

| was born in Rochester, NY but a business trip to Florida for my father in November 1972 and a blizzard on
his return home got us moved onto a sailboat in the Bahamas for a couple of years. | ended up growing up
in Miami with my mom and three siblings. | spent much of my time on the water fishing and diving.

After high school, | attended the US Coast Guard Academy and the University of Miami, where | graduated
with degrees in Marine Science and Biology. | promptly put professional development on hold to travel to
Alaska and the South Pacific and to teach sailing in Key West.

In 1994 | attended Officer Candidate School for the NOAA Commissioned Officer Corps and began a 21-year
career managing research platforms and labs in NOAA. | was assigned to ships and shore-side offices from
Miami to Seattle and San Diego to Woods Hole. My work focused on fisheries research and management
as well as marine sanctuaries. After my last assignment as captain of the NOAA Ship PISCES in Pascagoula,
MS, | retired to Melbourne in 2015 to start a palm tree farm.

| have two sons, Aiden and Sam. Aiden attends EFSC and is applying to multiple universities to study
zoology. Sam attends Jefferson Middle School and studies basketball and video games. My partner,
Whitney Waite, also attends St. John’s.

| was baptized Episcopalian as an infant but we attended a Presbyterian church in Miami while growing up.
During my time in NOAA, | attended multiple churches throughout the country and enjoyed the diverse
array of services. Upon settling in Melbourne, | attended several local churches before finding St. John’s.

I immediately felt at home here and look forward to many years of worship and service.
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St. John’s History Project

Do you remember Elizabeth Eyles? Liz was youth music director at St. John’s in the 1970’s. Born in 1952,
Liz considered herself a semi-professional composer and was dedicated to composing religiously inspired
pieces. She graduated from the Florida Technical University with a bachelor’s degree in music.

During her time here, she composed a Mass especially for St. John’s, entitled, “The Awakening” which she
dedicated to her Grandfather, the Rev. John Matthews, vicar of All Saints Church, Weston, in the Diocese of
Guildford, England. The piece of music became a part of the regular service for many years. Liz wrote at
least 30 Christian songs; and many were performed at St. John’s by the King’s Kids.

Liz, who owned the Melbourne School of Music on Highland Avenue was quoted as saying in part, “The
awakening of the Lord in society has a lot to do with the music used now. Music is a language that can

reach people anywhere. It’s the only art form that people come into contact with each day, one way or
another. The more music done for the glory of God, the better.”

St. John’s Memories

Parishioner Paul Burleson has written a book of some of his memories of St. John’s. This is not really a
history of St. John’s, but just a collection of his memories, along with many pictures. Fun both for those old
enough to share the memories and for those looking for a more personal insight into the life and people of
St. John’s! They are available in the parish hall for a donation of $20.

0 0000000000000 000000000000 00000000000 O° OO 00
Worship Volunteers
Worship volunteers are needed for a variety of roles at the Sunday services.

We will train you! All that is needed is a willing heart. Prayerfully consider one or more of the
following ministries.

Ushers and Greeters: to welcome the Sunday worshipers.

LEM’S and Lay Readers: needed to read lessons and assist with Communion.

A/V & Livestream: to run our sound and livestream systems. Only moderate comfort with a
computer is required.

Altar Guild: the parish ministry that cares for the altar, vestments, vessels, and altar linens of the
parish.

Please contact the church office at office@stjohnsmlb.org for more information, or any volunteer serving
on Sunday.
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Seaside Stitchers

The Seaside Stitchers would welcome you to visit them in the Parish Hall on most Thursdays during the
month. If you are interested in joining the sewing group contact Shirley Muzzy 321-254-2206 or
shirleymuzzy@aol.com for more information.

Birthdays and Anniversaries

BIRTHDAYS

January:

Jean Hutton 1/2 Marie Johnson 1/9 Woody Turner 1/21

Austin Louks 1/2 Jan Louks 111 Kathy Oas 1124

Cade Oas 1/2 Hasty Miller 115 Nicole Tuten 1124

Lory Bittner 1/3 Kyle Louks 116 Jan Archey 1125

Dorinda Campbell 1/4 Dick Jarvela 1117 Ashley Campbell 1/29

February:

Tyler Heusinkveld 2/2 Pam Davis 2/9 John Campbell 2/19

Bill Chernault 2/8 Randy Evans 2/13 Elizabeth Turner

Pam Jarvela 2/8 Chuck Strissel 2/14 Johnson 2/22

Mark Schexnayder 2/8 B. Grant Ball 2/15 Katie Wilson 2/24

Shannon Brooks- Debra Ball 217 Dick Martin 2126

Hamilton 2/8 Angie Brown 2/19 Ben Kendall 2127
ANNIVERSARIES

January:

Keith & Marie Salmon — 1/14

February:
Jim & Amy Lacy — 2/3 David & Lacey Brotherton — 2/12
Carl & Barbara Holliday — 2/14 Joe & Judy MclLaughlin — 2/20
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KEEPING UP WITH St. John’s Ch’at - an email list to receiye the 'latest updgtes .
ST. JOHN’S ONLINE from St. John’s. You can also share things with the parish this way.

St. John’s Weekly eNews - includes a short reflection from the rector and
news about important events and what’s happening Sunday. The eNews
drops into your email Thursday afternoon at 4 p.m.

To subscribe to St. John’s Chat or eNews, please email
office@stjohnsmlb.org

St. John’s YouTube Channel - you will find worship live streams and sermons, and links to all past and
upcoming worship services. Visit stjohnsmlb.org and click on Worship Live Stream.

St. John’s Website at stjohnsmlb.org. A variety of information including schedules, the calendar, archives
of the “Good News”, Sunday Ministry schedules, the latest eNews and much more.

Visit Facebook - search for “St. John’s Episcopal Church, Melbourne” and like our page. You will
receive updates in your newsfeed, notifications when we are live, and more.

To subscribe or to contact St. John’s - email office@stjohnsmlb.org or
phone 321-254-3365.

St. John’s Pet Cemetery

Our Pet Cemetery has been lovingly
cared for this year by Amy Lacy and
Laure Bennett. The cemetery is
located on the East side of the
sanctuary.

g Please contact the office if you
% would like to have your pet laid to
~ restthere.

The flowers were provided by Steve
and Ginny Bradley.
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JAN A ceeeceeceeceecreee et et e e et et e saesaesaesae s s e s e e e e e e e et e e e R e s R e s R e s R e e R e e R e e R e et et e aesaeaasaassaeraenaeraesaans Daily Bread, 10:30 a.m.
- 3 L PN Daughters of the King, at 11:30 a.m.
Y TR RN Outreach Meeting, 7:00 p.m. on Zoom
B - 4 T SN Vestry Meeting, 7 p.m. Chapel & Zoom
JAN 2T ccriiiiniiincnnecrnecresrecssesssestsesssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssasssessssssssssssssssssssssnses Annual Diocesan Convention, Winter Park
JAN 28 ..ceceiieiiniiniencenceeceeceecrnctectncenctncencancsncancsncascsncsncancanesnssnssnesnesnssnenne Annual Parish Meeting, 8:30 a.m. Parish Hall
FED 1 coiiiiiiiiiiiiiiniirniineiisennsesnsesnacsrsssecssesssesssessssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssssasssnsssnssssssss Daily Bread, 10:30 a.m.
FED A o ieecteereeceeerreeseeesaeeeseeesaeesseesaeesaessaassnaesrnassnaesraaessaessaasnassraasan Daughters of the King, at 11:30 a.m.
1Y + X - J PPN Tapping the Big Questions, Intracoastal Brewery, 7 - 8:30 p.m.
FED 13 | .iiiiicerrecceeceenneeeesneesnesnessnesaesnsssnanns Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper & Concert, 5:30 p.m. Parish Hall
2=+ Y 1 N Ash Wednesday, 12:00 noon & 7:00 p.m.
1] + 30 - SN Vestry Meeting, 7 p.m. Chapel & Zoom
[ =72) 4 Y TN Lenten Soup Supper, 5:30 p.m. Parish Hall
FED 28 .cuiieiiiniiiniiiuiitniiteiititeiteitteiteeitenceactnssnsssesssestssstassenssensssssssscsssssnses Lenten Soup Supper, 5:30 p.m. Parish Hall

Many meetings include Zoom. Check the web page calendar for details.

ZOOM and Livestream Links: All Zoom meeting and Livestream event links are
available by visiting stjohnsmlb.org > Parish Life > Calendar or by sending an

email to office@stjohnsmlb.org.

ST.VUJOHN'S

EFISCOPAL CHURCH

610 Young Street
Melbourne, FL 32935




